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Following the completion of previous projects at a few Lexington schools, our project 
team of EcoGro, Ridgewater and Stantec Consulting Services approached our contacts at 
Fayette County Public Schools (FCPS) to see if they would be interested in assessing 
stormwater conditions at all properties owned by the school district. Because the city of 
Lexington had enacted a new stormwater management 
fee in 2010, the FCPS district had a new financial cost 
that corresponded directly to the amount of impervious 
surface area it owned. As one of the city’s largest 
property owners, it became one of the largest rate 
payers.  

In 2015 our team developed a proposal and grant 
application. In 2016, this project was funded in part by 
the Lexington-Fayette Urban County Government’s Water 
Quality Management Fee and the Stormwater Quality 
Projects Incentive Grant Program. This funding supported 
a feasibility study to evaluate FCPS properties through 
the perspective of stormwater, identify opportunities to 
improve water quality, reduce stormwater flooding, 
provide educational outreach, assess options for 
developing stormwater BMPs (above and beyond what was 
already required) as well as develop strategies to reduce 
future stormwater management fees.  

This study evaluated a selection of preferred 
stormwater BMPs across 60 properties, developed a 
matrix of applicability, then ranked locations and BMPs 
by how they would score on future grant applications. In 
addition, the team produced a conceptual plan and cost 
estimate for the top six scoring sites.  


